
The 18-month initiative provides a range of opportunities for 
14 to 16 of future female high performance coaches to test 
and develop their coaching capability, and to develop new 
skills to navigate a complex and challenging career in high 
performance sport.

Te Hāpaitanga will apply a needs-based approach, utilising 
proven coach development practices, with input and guidance 
from experienced female coaches.

Te Hāpaitanga – the act of elevating, lifting and empowering.
Te Hāpaitanga is a holistic coach development initiative enabling more females to pursue and maintain careers in high performance 

coaching in New Zealand.

Te Hāpaitanga – Women in High Performance Sport Coaching Initiative

Design Approach

• CONNECT emerging female coaches with their peers 
and established female high performance coaches to 
provide mentoring and inspiration to help navigate a 
career in high performance coaching.

• ACCELERATE  the growth and development of 
emerging female coaches by mitigating current and 
future challenges to pursuing a career in high 
performance coaching.

• INTEGRATE  both an identified national sports 
organisation (NSO) Sponsor and an experienced coach 
mentor into the female coach’s development journey 
to maximise access to existing resources, knowledge 
and experiences.

HPSNZ’s Women in High Performance Sport Project identified:

• That although there is no shortage of talented and capable 
females wanting to pursue a career in high performance 
sport, systemic and structural issues remain that inhibit their 
progression.

• There are a range of interconnected and complex challenges 
that prevent female coaches from pursuing and maintaining 
a career in high performance coaching.

• The lack of a visible or accessible coaching pathway for 
women, limited access to hands-on coaching opportunities 
to develop capabilities, being isolated, undervalued or 
underutilised in coaching roles and limited advocacy for 
diversity in coaching teams, are all contributing to the low 
number of women currently competing for and being 
recruited into high performance coaching roles.

What’s happened?

The first Te Hāpaitanga cohort of 14 coached commenced in 
September 2020 under the Women in High Performance Sport 
pilot project. A second cohort of 16 coaches was established 
in December 2021 and applications are currently open for the 
third intake. 

What’s involved?Why is it is needed?

The Satellite Group

Te Hāpaitanga Satellite Group was established to provide 
alternative coach development opportunities for women 
who had applied but did not make it through to the final 
group. The Satellite Group connects predominately online 
and provides a virtual platform for a community of female 
coaches. The online sessions will focus on discreet topics 
based on the needs of the group and, while topics will be 
focused on foundation coaching concepts, the sessions 
will follow the principles consistent with Te Hāpaitanga 
including participant engagement, social construction and 
participant sharing of knowledge, experience, and 
expertise. Website Link: Te Hāpaitanga - HPSNZ
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